



December 29, 2016

Dear Hillcrest Residents,

Please be advised that there will be a road closure in your area between the dates of January 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2017 and January 7<sup>th</sup>, 2017. Pulte Home's, as part of the right of way infrastructure improvements associated with its Parkview at Hillcrest development, will be shutting down a portion of Hillcrest Drive between Hillcrest Lane and S 37<sup>th</sup> Avenue during the dates referenced above. In addition, Pulte will be requesting for extended work hours to allow work between the hours of 7am and 12am during these 6 days in order to get all of the work completed.

Due to the magnitude and scope of the utility work, a full road closure is necessary to ensure the safety of the public. With this in mind, Pulte and its contractors have worked with the City of Hollywood to ensure the implementation of a full Maintenance of Traffic or "MOT" plan with advanced warning signs and detour routes to avoid potential traffic issues. A copy of this approved MOT plan is attached to this letter which outlines the specific location of the road closure, as well as the location of construction signage.

The existing charter school, Championship Academy, will be closed to students between the 2<sup>nd</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup> of January so these dates were identified by the owner and contractor to complete the work without the burden of drop-off and pick-up traffic.

We thank you for your cooperation while we work toward completing the 1<sup>st</sup> phase of the Parkview at Hillcrest project and we apologize for any temporary inconvenience this may cause.

Thanks and Happy Holidays from the Pulte Team.

Sincerely,

Pulte Home Corporation 4400 PGA Blvd. Suite 700 Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410

Enclosure: MOT Plan